
 
Memorandum                                                      Utilities Department 

 

 

To:  Village Council 

From:  Sam Heady, Deputy Director of Utilities 

Date:  7/27/15  

 

Subject: General Fund Reserves 

  Award Contract to Craftsman Unlimited, Inc. for Tequesta Park Project 

 

 

   

I respectfully present the following memorandum to the Council. 
 
The Loxahatchee River District provided notification that our property has a sewer line 

available to it for connection, and in accordance with the laws of the State of Florida, we 

are required to connect to the sewer system within 12 months of the date of notification 

of availability. 

 
Records indicate that our property has not been connected to the sewer and the 

connections sewer is required by October 1, 2015. 

 

Craftsman Unlimited, Inc. had a proposal in the amount of $39,250 

Lazarus Group, Inc. had a proposal in the amount of $40,970 

Total Environmental Services, Inc. was non-responsive  

 

Craftsman Unlimited, Inc. will perform the installation and start up on the new equipment. 

 
Appropriation from the General Fund reserves will be used to perform the replacement and 
installation of equipment and materials.  (Resolution 59-15).  
 


